         PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 12th October 2010 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present at the meeting were: Christine John (Chairman), Cllr Maureen Colgan    (Vice Chairman), Ron Selby (Secretary), Graham Rennie, Ian Pearce, Peter England, Mel John and Cllr Tony Wilcox.

Apologies for absence were received from: Cllr Liz Cook, Mike Cook, Tim Mc Mahon (Treasurer), Cllr Carolyn Fortune and Rev. Roger Hart.

The Chairman welcomed the members to the October meeting of the P&BCA then began a review of the minutes of the September meeting by asking the members if they knew of any further developments in any of the items recorded in those minutes. 
A permanent solution to the problem of making the pathway connecting Treowen Road with Bufferland Terrace passable in all weather conditions?
Cllr Tony Wilcox reported that Matt Cloud (PCC Right of Way Officer) is working on a proposal that would really make this most convenient of walkways (no cycles or skateboards please!) passable regardless of weather conditions. His plan involves:

· Relocating the post that supports power lines to nearby properties, and presently partially obstructs the pathway

· Laying properly cemented paving slabs along the length of the pathway

The cost of the above work is estimated to be £10,000; with the developer of the nearby properties paying 50%, PCC 25%, and the Pembroke Dock Town Council 25%. Agreement on the apportioning of the cost has yet to be finalized!
Tony went on to say that our temporary solution to the problem of this often very muddy pathway has been to spread two tonnes of stone chippings (25 mm > dust) at the lowest, and muddiest, eastern end; and this has been quite successful to date. So Tony will ask Brian Maddocks (PCC Head of Housing Maintenance) to supply us with another tonne of stone chippings to fill in the low points at the Treowen Road end of the pathway.

The Pennar and Bufferland ward to have a street warden, some day, soon?

Cllr Tony Wilcox said he has asked Brian Maddocks (PCC Head of Housing Maintenance) if he could confirm when a street warden for Pennar will be appointed, but his reply was that the council has yet to decide on the matter. PCC estimate that the job of keeping the streets and open spaces of our ward free of litter, spraying the weeds sprouting from the kerbs and gutters with an approved weedkiller, and cutting back the hedgerows where they overhang the pathways will keep the warden employed for sixteen hours per week.

Drivers who park their vehicles illegally – watch out!
P&BCA members who recently complained about vehicles being parked on the double yellow lines, alongside dropped kerbs and around the street corners, were pleased to learn that PCC will be fielding a team of fifteen, yes – that’s right, Traffic Enforcement Officers. The recently appointed officers are presently undergoing training for the onerous task of keeping the towns and villages of the county free of illegally parked vehicles; then in January 2011, the ‘rozzers’ will be let loose! 
Other business

P&BCA members take a dim view of PCC’S ‘Partial Extinguishment of Street Lighting’

Cllr Tony Wilcox reported on PCC’S negative response to our letter suggesting that the midnight ‘switch off’ for the street lighting over the greater part of Pennar and Bufferland should be deferred until 1.00 a.m. By then, the majority of our residents will be safely indoors.
The members agreed that the secretary should write a letter to Darren Thomas (PCC Head of Highways & Construction) pleading that Britannia Road and Ferry Road should be included in the category ‘Primary Walking Routes’. These are routes connecting core (or busy areas) to residential streets and both Britannia Road and Ferry Road serve extensive council, housing association and private estates.

‘Keep It Local’ stage more successful fund raising events

Mel John updated the members about two very successful fund raising events that this community help group have staged recently. Keep It Local was created to help the families of cancer sufferers living in the Pembroke and Pembroke Dock area.
Mel was able to report that the ‘Wax ‘n Koke’ competition that the group held in The Alma Inn on Saturday, 25th September, raised £1300! The sale of bric – a – brac in the old amusement arcade in Main Street, Pembroke opened its doors on Monday 11th October, and is doing so well that the sale will be extended for an extra week, i.e. until Friday 22nd October.

Pembrokeshire Funding Fair 2010
Ron Selby (Secretary) reported on funding fair that was held in The Queen’s Hall, Narberth, on the 5th October, and was attended by several of our community association members. Several funding organizations were present, including The Heritage Lottery Fund, The Big Lottery Fund and Business in the Community. The Unity Trust Bank, PAVS, Wales Council for Voluntary Services and many other organizations that support the voluntary sector had stalls in the main hall, and there were presentations by PAVS Communities 2.0 Team, The Local Service Board and many of the above mentioned organizations in The Balcony Room.
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.20 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on the 9th November 2010 at 7.30 p.m.
